STRINGFELLOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
LOCAL SCHOOL GOVERNANCE TEAM

Tuesday, March 28, 2023
12:00pm

The meeting was called to order. In attendance was Mr. Jenkins, Ms. Milton, Mrs. Cardin, Mr.
Knighton, Ms. Hobby and Mr. Cohran.

The minutes of the February 28, 2023 meeting were read. Cohran motioned to approve the
minutes and Jenkins seconded the motion.

Mr. Knighton reviewed updates within Stringfellow Elementary. He began by discussing the
Title 1 budget. It has been sent and it is currently waiting for approval. The budget included
books for the library and to align with the curriculum. Technology items like panels were also
included in the budget. The administration team is currently working on getting more funding for
school improvement. The funds will have to be spent in a very specific way which can include
extra positions, assessment programs, and professional development opportunities.

We discussed the 45 day action plan. The goals for this plan are that teachers post and refer to
standards and learning targets throughout the lesson. Teachers are working on deconstruction of
standards to create learning targets. The leadership team is monitoring the fidelity of small group
instruction. Teachers are also receiving coaching during collaborative planning. Teachers will be
having walkthroughs to monitor these goals. Mr. Knighton also explained that after a recent
district meeting on test scores. Stringfellow Elementary students are projected to score higher on
the GA Milestones assessment than last year.

Next we reviewed upcoming dates. We are currently giving the GAA assessment to separate
class students. After spring break, kindergarten through fifth grade will begin testing. We will be
giving MAP and GA Milestones in the new few weeks.

Mr. Knighton thanked the team for their collaboration this year. There will be a new parent
representative and teacher representative next year.

Mr. Knighton motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Cardin seconded the motion. The meeting
was adjourned.



